
From: Sierra Park Services
To: Sierra Park Services
Cc: cmann1201@gmail.com; mattp@spilca.com; raycoyle@att.net; Richard Moody; mark logan; bos123@icloud.com;

Richard Valentine; kwach@sbcglobal.net; Pete Lombrozo; Eric Burroughs; s.gazdik@comcast.net; Jesse R
Worsham; Will Martin; arthur clemens; Clark.Kellogg@gmail.com; amiller@caed.uscourts.gov; Natalia Mercadal;
chiaramon@aol.com; Amy Maschio; davidrmartin1@yahoo.com; brett.westover@gmail.com;
cbrugg10@comcast.net; Charles P. Varvayanis; Eric Nelson; Janet Dias; Connie Meintasis; Garren San Julian;
gsanj@yahoo.com; Marianne Gennis; v.perry; fbianchi1953@sbcglobal.net; Dodie; Ron Hawke; Judi Howell;
Larry Giacomino; DJDGraniteSpring@aol.com; Edward Lesnowicz; Leilanistones .

Subject: Sierra Park Town Hall Meeting 4-13-19 at 10:00
Date: Saturday, April 6, 2019 11:40:45 AM
Attachments: ParkJeopardy.pdf

Hello,

We wanted to remind everyone of the Town Hall Meeting scheduled for next Saturday, April
13, 2019 at 10:00 in the Lodge.

We do not typically hold many Town Hall Meetings as we are busy and we know you are as
well.  However, we are facing some decisions that need to be made and we can't wait until the
Annual Meeting to inform everyone about our choices. 

We know that not everyone can attend the Town Hall meetings and we also know that the
sooner we get information out the better.  

Attached is a summary of what we will be going over in the Town Hall meeting next
Saturday.  Please read it carefully as it provides the foundation of what we will discuss next
week in the meeting.  

Please call your neighbors and encourage them to come as well.  We would like all property
owners to attend. 

Thanks
Wanda
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Sierra	Park	is	in	Jeopardy	
	
This	tranquil	community’s	future	is	in	jeopardy.			Unless	we	take	decisive	steps	together	in	the	coming	
months,	the	Forestland	and	Common	Areas	that	we	all	enjoy	may	fall	into	the	hands	of	private	owners	
that	do	not	share	the	interests	of	the	Park’s	property	owners.	This	summary	provides	background	and	
describes	how	the	Park’s	property	owners	can	retain	control.		
	
Origins	of	Sierra	Park	and	the	Odd	Fellows	Sierra	Recreation	Association	
	
In	late	1948,	a	number	of	California	Chapters	of	the	Independent	Order	of	Odd	Fellows	(IOOF)	joined	
together	to	form	the	Odd	Fellows	Sierra	Recreation	Association	(OFSRA).		As	the	name	implies,	this	was	
to	be	a	place	where	fellow	IOOF	families	could	recreate	together,	and	“conduct	social,	charitable	and	
betterment	activities”.		The	following	year,	they	purchased	600	acres	of	land	in	the	Stanislaus	National	
Forest.		
	
The	OFSRA	developed	a	beautiful	community	with	365*	lots	tucked	in	the	woods	surrounding	a	large	
meadow.	Over	the	years,	they	installed	a	water	system,	cleared	and	paved	roads,	developed	a	lake,	
built	a	lodge	and	installed	a	picnic	area,	playground,	basketball	court,	fire	station,	shop,	refuse	areas	
etc.		The	community	now	enjoys	about	400	acres	of	Forestland	surrounding	two	subdivisions	and	a	
Common	Area	for	all	to	enjoy.		It’s	a	beautiful	place	that	we	call	Sierra	Park,	or	the	Park.			
	
Fast	forward	to	today,	and	the	OFSRA	still	owns	all	of	the	land	in	the	Park	except	for	the	homeowner’s	
lots	in	the	subdivisions.		But,	it	is	struggling	financially.	Declining	timber	sales,	growing	debt,	a	declining	
shareholder	base	and	lack	of	interest	in	board	positions	have	led	to	an	unsustainable	future	for	them.			
	
Last	year,	they	took	out	a	mortgage	on	the	land	for	$110,000	to	pay	their	bills.		Now	they	are	at	risk	of	
defaulting.		Should	this	happen,	their	lands	could	be	foreclosed	on,	placing	the	park	as	we	know	it	in	
jeopardy.		Its	future	would	rest	on	what	the	new	owners’	intent	in	acquiring	the	land	might	be.			Maybe	
they	won’t	want	a	lake,	or	would	put	a	fence	around	it.		Maybe	they	would	build	a	big,	private	
residence	where	the	lodge	and	playground	are.		Maybe	they	would	get	rid	of	our	garbage	dump.		They	
could	opt	not	to	plow	the	roads,	or	mow,	or	maintain	the	needle	dump.		We	would	have	little	or	no	
control	over	these	areas	and	services	that	are	so	vital	to	the	Park	if	they	change	hands	to	another	
owner.		
	
Extremely	concerned	about	this	situation,	the	OFSRA	approached	the	Sierra	Park	Services,	Inc.	last	year	
to	team	up	and	develop	a	way	to	save	the	Park.		
	
Origins	of	the	Sierra	Park	Services,	Inc.	(SPS)	
SPS	was	formed	in	2013.		Since	then,	it	has	provided	services	for	the	community	on	behalf	of	the	OFSRA	
including	road	maintenance	and	snowplowing,	lake,	picnic	area	and	playground	maintenance,	garbage	
and	pine	needle	dump	management	etc.		It	serves	the	community	with	a	volunteer	board	that	control	
expenses	carefully.		All	and	only	property	owners	in	the	Park	are	invited	to	purchase	shares	in	SPS	for	a	
nominal	$10,	and	so	far,	about	180	have	done	so.		Owning	a	share	gives	them	a	voice	in	how	the	
Company	is	run	and	the	opportunity	to	run	for	a	position	on	the	board.		Each	year	the	shareholders	
elect	a	Board	of	Directors	and	approve	of	the	next	year’s	budget.		All	property	owners	are	billed	
annually	for	the	services	provided.		The	SPS	now	has	a	six-year	track	record	running	the	Park	with	
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balanced	books.		However,	if	OFSRA	does	not	survive,	the	SPS	would	no	longer	serve	on	its	behalf	and	
would	fold.	
	
Summary	of	the	Situation	
	
To	summarize	the	situation,	the	OFSRA’s	future	is	not	sustainable.		While	it	owns	most	of	the	land	in	
the	Park,	it	has	taken	out	a	mortgage	against	it	and	cannot	make	the	payments.		The	SPS	doesn’t	own	
any	of	the	land,	but	is	fiscally	sound,	and	represents	the	majority	of	the	property	owners.		In	reality	
though,	all	of	us,	shareholder	or	not,	will	suffer	should	the	OFSRA	default	on	the	loan	-	the	essence	of	
the	Park	could	be	lost	to	outside	investors.		After	much	discussion,	the	boards	of	both	companies	
recommend	that	they	join	together	so	that	the	ownership	and	control	of	the	Park	is	directly	retained	by	
property	owners	through	what	will	be	a	fiscally	sound	and	sustainable	company.	
	
Recommendation	
	
The	Boards	of	the	SPS	and	OFSRA	have	evaluated	several	options	for	joining	together,	and	found	that	
the	simplest,	lowest	cost	one	is	a	merger.		It	makes	most	sense	for	the	OFSRA	to	“absorb”	the	SPS	in	the	
merger,	so	that	there	is	no	change	in	title	to	the	land,	but	their	board	wants	to	pass	the	baton	onto	new	
leaders,	and	intend	to	resign.		The	SPS’s	current	board	is	committed	to	seeing	the	merger	through	
successfully,	and	will	seek	election	to	the	board	of	the	reorganized	OFSRA.	The	‘new’	OFSRA	will	
continue	to	own	the	Forestlands	and	Common	Areas,	but	will	also	manage	the	services	currently	
provided	by	SPS.			
	
Only	the	Park’s	property	owners	would	be	eligible	to	own	shares	in	the	merged	company,	giving	them	
control	over	its	lands	and	operations.		While	the	merger	will	prevent	the	sale	of	the	Park’s	lands	to	an	
outside	investor,	we	will	all	need	to	share	the	cost	of	repaying	the	OFSRA’s	loan	and	other	obligations.		
The	more	property	owners	that	contribute	to	this,	the	easier	it	will	be	for	all	of	us.		With	a	strong	
response,	the	cost	will	be	about	$500	per	lot.		We	can	either	tackle	it	in	a	single	payment,	or	pay	it	
down	over	time.	The	shareholders	of	the	new	OFSRA	will	decide	what’s	best.	Yes,	it	will	be	a	little	
painful,	but	for	this,	we	will	be	able	to	retain	ownership	of	the	Forestlands	and	Common	Areas	so	vital	
to	the	community.	It	is	a	very	good	deal.			
	
Feedback	and	Discussion	
	
We	welcome	feedback	and	discussion	on	this	recommendation	at	the	upcoming	Town-Hall	meeting	on	
April	13th.		Endorsement	of	a	final	proposal	will	be	requested	at	the	Annual	Shareholder	Meetings	of	the	
RA	and	SPSC	May	25th	and	May	26th	2019.		For	those	of	you	that	cannot	attend,	please	check	our	
website	periodically	for	updates	on	the	merger,	and	send	comments	or	questions	to	
message@sierraparkservices.com.	
	
*	Due	to	lot	merges,	there	are	now	345	lots.	






